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CA-NP-125
Requests for Information NP 2022 Capital Budget Application

Q. (Reference CA-NP-010) Please confirm that Newfoundland Power does not intend to
implement any of Midgard's recommendations in its CBAs until the Board forces it
to by incorporating Midgard recommendations in the Capital Budget Guidelines.

A. Newfoundland Power filed its 2022 Capital Budget Application to comply with the
current Capital Budget Application Guidelines, Policy No. 1900.6, revised October 2007
(the “Guidelines™), and other applicable directives of the Board.

The Guidelines are currently under review by the Board. To date, the Board has not
adopted Midgard’s recommendations.

Newfoundland Power intends to continue complying with all applicable directives of the
Board in preparing the Company’s annual capital budget application.
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